MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK
Executive Board Minutes

December 10, 2012

Call to Order:  The regular meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library by Eva McGuire, Chair.  Members present were:  Eva McGuire, Cherie Davis, Ann Farr, Sarah Palfrey, Judy Gunsaulis, Amy Lilly, Emilee Seese, Vicky Terry, Brian Raitz, Alice Thomas, and Joanna Thompson.  Guests included Tammy Richards and Hope Nobel.

Minutes:  After reviewing the minutes from the September meeting, the minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports

· Circulation Committee – No report.  Emilee Seese reported that the 2013 holidays that she has received are in.  Anyone who hasn’t sent in their list of holidays should do so as soon as possible.  
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, reported that, while the committee has not met, there have been numerous emails regarding RDA training.  Rather than waiting for the Library Commission to provide training, Vicky Terry and Eva McGuire have decided to do the RDA training themselves.  An RDA training session will be conducted by Vicky, December 11 at the Service Center Meeting at the Summersville Public Library.  Additional training sessions will be scheduled for other MLN catalogers as soon as possible because there have been more and more records with RDA fields in them.  Continuing education credits may be available to those who take part in the RDA training.  Records for rotating collections from the Library Commission were discussed.  Barcodes for some items in the rotating collections do not work.  Brian Raitz raised the issue of looking at i-types to see if there are any i-types that are no longer needed or that need to be reformatted for use with other types of materials.  Tammy Richards pointed out that deleting any i-types could be a problem because of the statistics that are collected from them.   It was decided we could rename the itype instead of removing it.
· OPAC – Brian Raitz reported that he updated the “Other Resources” section of the MLN Website to match all the databases provided by the Library Commission.  He also asked if  those who deal with Accelerated Readers would like to have a link to that under “Other Resources”.  This link would provide a list of titles and what the AR points are.  It was agreed that this would be a valuable resource.  Amy Lilly gave a report on how well Novelist Select was working at the Raleigh County Public Library.  Sarah Palfrey commented that the new LibAnywhere app was much easier to use than the website had been and was well worth the cost of the subscription.

Old Business

RFP:  At the June 4, 2012 meeting, an ad hoc committee was formed to look into the possibility of creating a modified RFP stating MLN system issues and requirement before scheduling demos of various library systems.  It was decided that, since MLN would be remaining with Innovative in one form or another, an RFP was not needed and the committee was to be dissolved.

Vendors:  Because other library system vendors will not be under consideration, no other system demos will be scheduled.

Joint Meeting:  A joint meeting was held between the executive boards of NorLN and MLN.  The possibility of additional joint meetings was discussed.  Sarah Palfrey suggested that any additional joint meetings be held at either Spring Fling or Fall Conference.  After some discussion, it was decided that if any further joint meetings were requested, that they be held during Spring Fling or Fall Conference.  
New Business

Hardware Information:   Harlan White had been asked to attend this meeting to provide an update on whether Sierra would function on blades.  However, he was unable to attend.  Tammy Richards reported that there would be a conference call the following day with Innovative and WVNET to obtain information on the use of blades with Sierra.  Funding responsibilities for the hardware were discussed.  It was determined that there were four options regarding the change to Sierra: continuing with the current servers, purchasing new servers, using blade technology at WVNET, or the using Innovative’s cloud.  Eva McGuire will contact Karen Goff to determine what the Library Commission is willing to provide in terms of funding for the hardware options.  
Innovative Software – Community Participation Project Grant:  Methods of funding the cost of Innovative software were discussed.  Brian Raitz asked about the possibility of using a Community Participation Project Grant.  This would involve going to legislators for the funding.  However, when Brian Raitz discussed this idea with Karen Goff, she commented that, while it wasn’t a bad idea, it would affect grants-in-aid.  Because it is not understood how grants-in-aid would be affected, Brian Raitz stated he would get back in touch with Karen Goff for more information.  Judy Gunsaulis suggested going to legislators and requesting a line item amount in the budget for the hardware and the software.  Ann Farr commented that the Community Participation Project Grant would be an easier route to take since line item requests involve drafting legislation.  Amy Lilly volunteered to compile a list of legislators for the member libraries.  
Adjournment:  There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be held on March 11, 2013, at 10:30 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.

